MINUTES

KINGBOROUGH ACCESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting No. 2020-3
Wednesday 21 October 2020
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Minutes of a Meeting of the Kingborough Access Advisory Committee held at the Kingborough Civic Centre, Kingston, on Wednesday 21 October  at 2.00pm.

PRESENT

	
	
	PRESENT
	APOLOGY

	Chairperson
	Cr Paula Wriedt
	
	

	
	Julie Taylor 
	
	

	
	David Vickery
	
	

	
	Kevin Brown
	
	

	
	Di Carter
	
	

	
	Paul Gilby
	
	

	
	Fran Thompson
	
	

	
	Richard Witbreuk
	
	

	
	Melinda Harris
	
	

	
	Justine Barwick
	
	

	Staff
	Julie Alderfox (Community Development Officer)

	
	


LEAVE OF ABSENCE

No requests were submitted.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved  David Vickery



/Seconded  Di Carter
That the Minutes of the Committee meeting held on 12 August 2020 as circulated, be confirmed.









Carried
BUSINESS ARISING
Welcome to New Members
Fran Thompson, Justine Barwick and Melinda Harris were welcomed to the Committee. New member Richard Witbreuk was unable to attend.
Access Policy 
Council’s Access Policy was reviewed by the Committee. The most significant recommendation is to update the title of the policy from Kingborough Access Policy to Kingborough Access & Inclusion Policy in order to better reflect the intent of the document. Suggested changes are to be included in the policy draft prior to being forwarded to Council for endorsement. 
It was suggested that the name of the committee be changed to Access & Inclusion Committee. Staff to determine if a change of title requires a formal process.

Access Information Brochures
Draft brochures providing disability access advice were distributed to the group. Editing suggestions were invited and will be included prior to distribution to the group for final agreement. 
Blackmans Bay Toilet Block Upgrade
Draft plans of the upgrade had been forwarded to the committee for comment. The following comments were provided:
· Hand basins should be located inside the toilet cubicle with a preferred placement adjacent to the toilet pan;
· Push button/electric doors preferred to ensure ease of use (avoid heavy doors);

· Non-slip floor coating;

· Mirror and hand drying amenities to to be positioned at heights which are user friendly for those seated.

Development Applications
Notification of one Development Application for Change of Use to Visitor Accommodation was received. Brochures providing information on disability access and inclusion to be forwarded.
Freeman St Crossing
Reminder to follow-up request to include a ‘Look Right’ stencil at crossing at the Freeman St crossing.
December Meeting

Members were asked to bring access & inclusion suggestions to the December meeting for consideration action in 2021.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Access Advisory Committee is scheduled to take place on Wednesday 9 December 2020 2pm at the Council Chambers
CLOSURE:
There being no further business, the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 3.50pm
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